BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI

In the Matter of a Recommendation Concerning the
)

Surcharge for Deaf Relay Service and Equipment
)
Case No. TO-2003-0171

Distribution Program Fund.



)

ORDER SCHEDULING ON-THE-RECORD PRESENTATION

On November 5, 2002, the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission filed a Motion to Open Case and Staff Recommendation to consider the surcharge amount for the Deaf Relay Service and Equipment Distribution Program Fund.  In its memorandum, Staff recommended that the surcharge remain at its current level of $0.09 per month per access line.  

On January 31, 2003, the Commission issued its Order Directing Filing, requesting that Staff file a supplemental memorandum further explaining its recommenda​tion that the surcharge remain at the current level given the large fund balance of $6,488,386 as of September 2002.

Staff filed its supplemental recommendation on February 10, 2003.  Staff stated that based on updated projections and in consideration of other factors, it now recommends that the Commission increase the surcharge from $0.09 to $0.10.  Staff also points out that in the four months since it filed its last recommendation, the Relay Fund balance has continued to steadily decline, and that as of January 31, 2003, the fund balance was $4,989,072.

The Commission has reviewed the pleadings filed by Staff but finds that it still has unanswered questions.  Therefore, the Commission will schedule an on-the-record presentation to provide the Commission with an opportunity to ask questions regarding Staff’s recommendation.  The Commission also notes that under Section 209.259.1, RSMo 2000, it is required to issue its order regarding its review of the surcharge by April 5, 2003.  Therefore, the Commission will schedule the on-the-record presentation on an expedited basis.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

1. That an on-the-record presentation in this matter shall be held on March 3, 2003, beginning at 10:00 a.m.

2. That the on-the-record presentation will be held at the Commission’s offices in the Governor Office Building, 200 Madison Street, Jefferson City, Missouri, Room 310.  The Governor Office Building meets the accessibility standards required by the Americans with Disabilities Act.  Anyone needing additional accommodations to participate in the presentation should call the Public Service Commission’s Hotline at 1-800-392-4211 (voice) or 1-800-829-7541 (TDD) as soon as possible.

That this order shall become effective on February 19, 2003.

BY THE COMMISSION

( S E A L )

Dale Hardy Roberts

Secretary/Chief Regulatory Law Judge

Vicky Ruth, Senior Regulatory Law 

Judge, by delegation of authority pursuant 

to Section 386.240, RSMo 2000.

Dated at Jefferson City, Missouri,

on this 19th day of February, 2003.

1
2

